
 
 

SLT Meeting Minutes 
December 10, 2024 

 
 

Mrs. Chang welcomed everyone to the December SLT Meeting.   
• Review November Minutes 

November minutes were sent out and reviewed by all members.  The minutes were 
agreed upon and passed. 

• CEP – MOY in progress 
Mrs. Parada presented the CEP.  Students will begin the Middle of the Year diagnostics 
for i-Ready and Acadience.  Families will receive results when diagnostics are finished. 

• Smaller class size plan 
Mrs. Chang informed us that the smaller class size mandate will be in effect for all grades in 

September.  All grades will have a cap of 20-23 students.  Grades K-2will be capped at 
20 students per class.  Grades 3-5 will have up to 23 students in each class.  Additionally, 
there will be classes added to all grades to accommodate these numbers.  We will need 
7.25 more teachers.  Mrs. Chang explained that we may need to hire a teacher F-status for 
2-3 days a week to accommodate the students' needs.  Two new cluster teachers will be 
added.  Mrs. Chang said that a second physical education and a dance teacher would be 
considered. 

• Lunch and Learn 
Mr. Chang discussed Lunch and Learn for upper grades starting in the new year.   

Mrs. Parada explained that letters would be going home.  Digital applications as well as 
hard copies would be sent. 

• Arts Programs - Enrichment  
CWP after school has begun.   

• Afterschool 
Mrs. Parada informed us that the after-school program focused on preparation for state 
tests will begin in the new year.  Applications will be sent to upper grades.  

• School Construction Update 
Mrs. Chang reported that the shades are being installed.  The doors are locked for 
security purposes. 

• Safety and Security 
Ms. Samolis discussed the drills that have been done already.  Teachers were informed of 
the opportunity for emergency training.  Training will be in school. 

• Open House – Kindergarten 
Mrs. Chang informed us of the upcoming Kindergarten Open House.   Families will be 
given the opportunity to visit the new school building. 

• Open Forum 
Parents asked about the alarms that have continued to go off in the neighborhood. 
 

 


